

Deerfield Youth Baseball and Softball Association
October 26, 2011
Directors in Attendance:  Lew Bricker, Karen Chanan, Mike Danielewicz, Tom Gilbert, Adam Gold, Greg Marvy, Barry Metzger, Todd Rubin, Victor Rudo, Beth Sciarretta, Jeff Shamberg, Tom Shapira, Harry Steindler.  
The Commissioner called the meeting to order.

The minutes of the September 26 meeting were approved.

1. Treasurer’s Report.  Mr. Shamberg reported on the current balances in the money market account and the checking account.  He noted that funds were moved from the money market account into the checking account to cover certain payments.  He provided a profit and loss summary to the Board and noted that it does not include Park District field fees.  Mr. Shamberg then initiated a discussion of the proposed budget for the upcoming year.  Mr. Rudo indicated that he intends to standardize the umpire fees.  The Board had an extensive discussion of the appropriate fees for softball and baseball for the upcoming Spring season.  Following a discussion, the Board approved the following fee schedule: 

Softball



Baseball
T-Ball 


$110

T-Ball 
$110
Pinto 


$125

Pinto 
$160
Mustang/Bronco 
$175

Mustang 
$180





Bronco/Pony/Colt/Palomino
$190

All softball clinics will be free and there will be no early bird discount or late fees associated with softball. Winter baseball clinics will be $35 each, or 3 for $90.  There will be an early bird discount of $25 for registrations prior to January 16 and a $25 late fee will be imposed on registrations received after January 31.

Travel Baseball  
8U 

$650 


12U 

$850
9U/10U 
$750


13U/14U 
$875
11U 

$825

After a brief discussion, the Board determined that an out-of-town tournament will be an option for the 13U and 14U teams, to be paid for by the players.

Travel Softball.  
All teams, other than 10U Developmental team, will be $900.  10U Developmental team fee is $850.
After a motion and a second, the Board approved the budget with the proposed revisions to the fees and to the other discussed items.

2. Volunteer Dinner.  Mr. Rubin noted the Volunteer Dinner will be held at the Deerfield golf course on November 18 and he will get invitations out to all volunteers.
3. Registration.  Mr. Gilbert indicated he needs final approval of the season’s start/end dates and available fields for completion of the registration website.

4. Miscellaneous.  The Board approved a $500 donation to a winter basketball shoot out to benefit three different charities.

Meeting adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,
Thomas B. Shapira
Secretary
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